M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

Randy Poe, Superintendent



Maria Brown, Chairperson



Board Members

DATE:
October 4, 2016
RE:
Change Order #1 – Stephens Elementary Chiller 


BG# 15-278

There is three changes to the above project.
Proposal #1 – Rerouting the new refrigerant piping up and over the area behind the chiller to allow for better access and walking around the units. Once the units were on-site and the old units removed, it became apparent that this would be an easy option to incorporate.  ADD - $2,166
Proposal #2 – Saw cutting concrete and excavating a trench in order to replace the existing fuel lines which were found to be leaking.  The existing lines were in a state of rust and corrosion which made them extremely fragile.  The Contractor did damage them in trying to tie into them and they have absorbed the majority of the cost associated with installing new copper lines and providing the earthwork.  This cost represents a fractional split since the existing lines were in a state of disrepair.  ADD - $491
Proposal #3 – Credit for installing new service feeders from the transformer to the new panel on the outside of the building instead of entering through the basement below and running through the floor slab.  Once the trenching was underway, it became apparent that keeping the electric feeders above grade will allow for better access for future service and provides less opportunity for future leaks into the lower level mechanical room.  

DEDUCT - $500
Total amount of change order – ADD - $2,157.00


I recommend the board accept CO#2, as presented.


Eric K. McArtor





Chief Operating Officer/Deputy Superintendent
